
TRINITY WEEKLY NEWS and NOTES 

THIS WEEK AT TRINITY  May 20  – 27, 2018 

  SUNDAY   9:00 am Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 
  Pentecost  9:00 am Sunday School 
     Between Services Coffee Hour sponsored by LWML 
                  10:45 am Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 
                  10:45 am The Sacrament of Holy Baptism for Zoey Mae Niederauer 
                  10:45 am Sunday Morning Bible Study  [YSR] 
  MONDAY        
  TUESDAY                3:30 pm Bible Study  [Stammel Center] 
     7:00 pm K – Grade 3 Musical 
     7:30 pm LWML  [CMR] 
  WEDNESDAY  9:30 am Ladies Morning Bible Study  [YSR] 
                  11:30 am Pastoral Care Meeting  [Stammel Center] 
     6:00 pm Christian-based Yoga  [MPR] 
     7:00 pm Wednesday Evening Ladies Bible Study  [YSR] 
     7:15 pm Praise Band Rehearsal  [MPR] 
  THURSDAY   6:30 pm Faculty/Staff Recognition Celebration  [CMR] 
  FRIDAY                  SCHOOL CLOSED – Memorial Day Weekend 
  SATURDAY                6:30 pm Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 
  SUNDAY   9:00 am Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 
  Trinity Sunday  9:00 am Sunday School 
     Between Services Coffee Hour 
                  10:45 am Contemporary Worship with Holy Communion 
                  10:45 am Sunday Morning Bible Study  [YSR] 
   

2017-2018 Ministry Support Goal:  $10,096.00 per week 
Ministry Worship Goal:  300 per week 

  May 12/13     Offering:  $9,449.00 Church Attendance: 227  Sunday School:  37 

PLEASE PRAY FOR . . . 

…for those afflicted in body and spirit, for those in pain and for those near death, that the Lord would grant them peace, 
patience, relief and healing according to His gracious will: Dell Alba, Lynn Argenziano, Paula Avanti, Richard Balfour, Judy 
Beckerich, Henry Breyer, Lee Chellis, Ray Churik, Jenny Collins, Tiffany Collins, Rich Cummings, Veronica Di Gianno, 
Margaret Eckert, David Francis, Kathy Funfgeld, Dolores Gargan,  Hilde Keinath, Nancy Kumpf, Harold Mayer, Breanna 
McDermott, Allison Miller, John Mohlin, Camille Monson, Roberta O’Connor, Alexander Raia, Craig Ruhs, Walter Schmidt, 
Gene Scott, Harold Sklar, Margaret Smith, Ed Strauhs, Jacqueline Vergara, and Brandon von Bargen.  

GIFTS and MEMORIALS 

Gifts and memorials have been given to Trinity Lutheran Church to the glory of God in celebration of Zoey Mae Niederauer’s 
baptism by Paul, Kara, Gabriella and Jack Niederauer; for the Honor, Serve, Provide Capital Campaign from the Wednesday 
Morning Ladies Bible Study Group; for the Eternal Light in loving memory of Marie Davis on her birthday by her daughter, Flo 
McGuigan; for LWML in loving memory of William Loeffler by his sister Johanna Cognato; to the Organ Fund in loving memory 
of Cherry Pearce by her mother, Audrey; to Trinity Lutheran School in loving memory of John Gallo and Nancy Nightingale by 
Kathleen Krass. 

TODAY’S FLOWERS 

Today’s altar flowers are given to the glory of God in celebration of the holy baptism of Zoey Mae Niederauer by the 
Niederauer family. 



PASTORAL EMERGENCY CONTACT  In the event you 
or your family would need to reach the pastor during 
Trinity’s off hours, please use the following number, for 
true emergencies, and you are unable to reach anyone in 
the office. The number to call is 516-931-7147. 

Youth Ministry Happenings 

JUNIOR YOUTH – FUEL   
For those who are in grades 6-8 

June 1 @ 7:00p 

SENIOR YOUTH  
For those who are in grades 9-12 and beyond!  

Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser 
June 15 @ 6:30p 

 

 
FROM THE BOARD OF STEWARDSHIP 
Acts 2:1  “When the day of Pentecost arrived, they were 
all together in one place.” Pentecost was the Old 
Testament harvest festival: a time of thanksgiving, bounty, 
and the giving of gifts. How appropriate that in the New 
Testament it takes on the meaning of a new harvest: the 
ripe fields of the nations, bringing in the elect of every tribe 
and tongue to sing the Lord’s praise. Every farmer knows 
that it is God who gives the increase and that the harvest 
calls for thanksgiving. 
 
TRINITY SHUT-INS  If you are aware of a Trinity member 
who is confined to their home and unable to attend 
worship, we want to bring Trinity to them. Please contact 
Deacon Doug Brosky at doug.brosky@gmail.com or 516-
822-3942 and he can provide you with information and 
arrange for a visit. 
 
ONGOING BIBLE STUDIES  There are several small 
group Bible studies being offered at Trinity. The 
Wednesday Morning Ladies Bible Study Group is studying 
the Book of Ezekiel. This topic will continue through the 
end of May. The Sunday Morning Bible Study Group is 
studying the names and the role of the Holy Spirit in 
preparation for Pentecost. This will continue for the next 
two or three Sundays. All are invited to participate or just 
to listen and learn! 
 
 
 
 

PENNSYLVANIA YOUTH CHORALE  On June 1 – 3, the 
Pennsylvania Youth Chorale will once again be visiting us 
here at Trinity.  The auditioned choir of about 25 children 
ages 10 – 14 will be presenting a concert on Saturday 
night, June 2 following the 6:30pm worship service.  Their 
programs are always entertaining and feature a wide 
variety of music.  They will also be attending and singing 
at the 9:00am service on June 3.  It is a wonderful choir, 
and you will want to save the date.   

We are looking for housing for the children for the 
weekend.  It involves picking them up here at Trinity 
Friday night, June 1 and bringing them back in the 
morning.  Then taking them home again June 2 following 
the concert and bringing them back for morning worship.  
The children come in pairs, with one or two groups of 3.  
Please let Henry DeVries know if you can house 2, 3 or 
more children, or call the church office. 
 
BLESSED TO BE A BLESSING!  Trinity’s Blessing Box, 
located across the street from the church, has been 
getting lots of traffic! If you can help out by stocking it with 
a few non-perishable items once in a while it would be 
greatly appreciated. If we can bless someone who is in 
immediate need with a necessity, we in turn will be 
blessed for being a blessing. There is a box located 
across from Pastor’s office for donations. Thank you! 
 
LWML INSTALLATION AND DINNER  Trinity’s LWML 
ladies will be holding their potluck supper followed by the 
executive board installation on Tuesday, May 22 in the 
music room. Pastor Hopkins will preside at the installation. 
Ladies, please bring your food at 5:30pm. We will have a 
short meeting, enjoy dinner and then the installation will 
be at 7:00pm followed by dessert. Don’t forget your mites! 
 
THE HEROES ARE COMING!   Vacation Bible School 
(VBS) is right around the corner and we need your help!  
This year’s theme is “Hero Central!”  If you are able to 
lend your time and talents to this exciting program, please 
contact Laura Denning-Morrisey (516-510-7417 or 
lauradenning14@yahoo.com) for more information.  
Volunteers are needed to teach classes, create crafts, 
lead recreational activities, help with registration and so 
much more!  Registration will begin at the end of May.  
Hope to see you there! 
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UPCOMING WORSHIP 

SERVICES 

Saturday/Sunday May 26/27 

6:30 PM Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 
9:00 AM Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 
10:45 AM  Contemporary Worship with Holy  
        Communion 

Saturday/Sunday June 2/3 

6:30 PM Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 
9:00 AM Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 
10:45 AM  Traditional Worship Service with Holy 
        Communion 

 
 
 
 
 
 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN UPDATE  We are so pleased to 
report that 98 pledges for over $184,000 have been made 
by Trinity families toward our three-year goal of $210,000. 
Of those pledges over $102,000 has been received. 
Thank you for your pledges. 

The phone-a-thon for the Honor Serve Provide Capital 
Campaign has been completed. Over 300 calls were 
made during four sessions to Trinity congregation 
members resulting in $32,250 in pledges. If you have not 
already made a pledge and did not receive a call please 
contact Trinity’s church office and give them your current 
phone number.  

Our first few projects are in the process of bidding and 
purchase. We hope to have the new carpet in our church 
sanctuary shortly. Improved lighting in the church parking 
lot comes next followed by renovation of the school’s 
science room.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THOSE SERVING THE LORD and TRINITY THIS WEEK 

  
Preacher   Pastor John Hopkins 
Organist 6:30pm  Doreen Leonard 
  9:00/10:45am Henry DeVries 
Deacons 6:30pm  Betsy Lazarek 
  9:00am  Lynn Waldeck 
Assist. Minister 10:45am Scott Galdo 
Altar Servers 6:30pm  Rita Liba 
  9:00am  Liz Russo, Denise Fields 
  10:45am Susan Mittler 
Ushers  9:00am  Pat Francis, Bill Kist, Bob Kassinger, Dan Pugliese 
  10:45am Anthony Cavaliere, Elaine Koop, Moses Saxon, Andy Risi 
Readers 6:30pm  Denise Nestor 
  9:00am  Lorraine Fogarty 
  10:45am Pam Marrero 
Acolytes 6:30pm  Gabriella Canzani, John Russo 
  9:00am  Anthony Churik, Caitlyn Fogarty, Jayden Reid 
  10:45am Adira Graham, Zaria Graham 

May Altar Guild   Jeannine Cichinsky, Carole Maters, Nancy Weisgerber 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


